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Our Ref: 01656831
Your Ref: 14.07 OCM 17-11-22

Ms Melissa Watkins

Acting Chief Executive Officer
Port Macquarie Hastings Council
PO Box 84

PORT MACQUARIE NSW 2444

Dear Ms Watkins

Thank you for your correspondence to the Premier, which was referred to the Minister for
Transport, regarding the Port Macquarie Southern Breakwall Upgrade. | have been asked
to respond to you on the Minister’s behalf.

Transport for NSW Maritime confirms that all aspects of the project have been undertaken in
accordance with established processes. However, your request for an independent review of
the community engagement process and the engineering and arborist reports for the project,
is currently under consideration.

Further, | note that the information requested in question two of your correspondence
is available on the project website. Please refer to the documents within the 'Reports'
tab at: https://www.transport.nsw.gov.au/projects/current-projects/port-macquarie-southern-
breakwall-upgrade.

Regarding the cross sectional 3D model of the southern breakwall, | note that Transport
for NSW Maritime has developed a colour rendering of the 3D model. Your request for the
high resolution multi-beam hydro survey and point cloud-drone survey is currently under
consideration.

Transport for NSW Maritime will continue to keep stakeholders informed with updates to
the project website.

Thank you for taking the time to write.

Yours sincerely
18/01/2023
Mark Taylor MP

GPO Box 5341, Sydney NSW 2001
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